AR June 25.

## Masteller rites held Friday

Milo Masteller of Newton died Thursday morning, June 9, at Skiff Memorial Hospital in Newton.

Funeral services for Milo Masteller were held at 10 a.m. on Friday at the Sacred Heart Catholic Church. The Very Rev. Francis Bass, pastor of the church, conducted the service, and burial was in the Newton Union Cemetery. Memorials may be made in his name to the Sacred Heart Church.

He was an employee of the Newton Daily News until retiring in 1973, and a member of the Sacred Heart Church.

Survivors include his wife, Cecilia; two brothers, Merle of Grinnell and Floyd of Amana; and a sister-in-law, Mrs. Velva Masteller of Hampton. He was preceded in death by two brothers, Clarence and Verle, and a sister, Edith.

\*